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UPCOMING EVENTS:UPCOMING EVENTS:
Fri 21 Mar

National Ride2School Day
Harmony Day Breakfast 7:15am -
8:15am
Assembly - Yr 3.4 Xu - 8:30am - 9:00am

Thu 27 Mar
Yr 5.6 classes - excursion to Parliament
House

Fri 4 Apr
Assembly - Yr 3.4 Chadbourne
League Tag Gala Day
End of Term 1

Tue 15 Apr
School resumes for students

Supervision
starts from... 
Supervision
starts from... 

School 
starts at...
School 
starts at...

Dear Families,

I hope you’re all doing well. It’s been another busy
fortnight at Wagaman Primary School, as we approach
the end of our first school term in 2025.

It’s been wonderful to see them enjoying the water while
learning important water safety skills. We are proud of
how the students have been trying their best and having
fun in the process.

Over the past two weeks,
our Early Years students
have been participating
in swimming lessons at
Casuarina Pool.
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All of our classes have also taken part in AFL clinics as part of
their PE lessons. Students have thoroughly enjoyed this
learning and it’s been great to see them developing their
teamwork, coordination and sportsmanship while learning
about Australian Rules Football.

Last Monday evening, we held our monthly school
council meeting. We discussed school events, finances
and council approved some of our excursion costs for
2025. It was a productive session, and we are always
grateful for the ongoing support from our council
members. Their dedication is key to helping make our
school a vibrant and engaging place for all students.
We do have a vacant parent position on our 2025
council. If you are interested in joining school council,
please come and have a chat with me at school or give
me a phone call. Alternatively, you can let our
administration team know if you are interested and I
will reach out to you.

It was fantastic to see such a large number of families attend our learning conferences last week. This
was a great opportunity for parents, carers and students to meet with teachers and discuss learning.
Parent involvement at school plays a significant role in supporting student achievement, and we truly
appreciate your partnership. If you couldn’t attend, please don’t hesitate to reach out to your child’s
teacher to schedule a meeting. We want to ensure that everyone has the opportunity to discuss their
child’s progress.

A PARENT
REPRESENTATIVE TO

JOIN OUR SCHOOL
COUNCIL

Attend 2 meetings

per term
Assist with
fundraising events

This morning, I met with the Cancer Council NT to further
develop our partnership and accreditation. They were
happy to see the significant amount of shade in our
playground. It is important that all students bring a
bucket hat to school every day. Some families have
ensured they attach specific pictures and name labels to
hats to help reduce them getting misplaced or lost.



Phone the school office
if your child is absent.
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Tomorrow morning, we are looking forward to
our Harmony Day Breakfast. It’s always such a
special occasion where we celebrate the diverse
cultures that make up our school community.
We will have bacon and egg sandwiches and
coffee for sale under the verandah at the back of
the school. Whether it’s sunny or rainy, the
breakfast will go ahead as planned, and we
can’t wait to see everyone there to share in the
celebrations.

Thank you for your continued support, and I
look forward to seeing you around the school.

Kind Regards,

Mandy McKinnon
Principal

https://wagamanprimary.xuno.com.au/


We are so excited to see that our whole school
attendance is tracking at 90% for the year to
date. Well done to Preschool, T.1 Brown, 1.2
Colling, 3.4 Fulton, 3.4 Xu, 5.6 Mairou and 5.6
Vavlas who currently have attendance of 90% or
above. 



What are our goals to improve
learning and student engagement

at Wagaman in 2025?



WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?
JAPANESEJAPANESE



WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?
1.2 KNELLER1.2 KNELLER

This term, in our Geography and Science inquiry lessons, Year 1.2 K have been exploring how places are
identified and represented, and how they change over time.

Working in pairs, students investigated and compared two of our school’s unique and well-loved
spaces: Mayuma Garden (our vegetable garden) and Area 2 (playground). Their goal was to identify
what makes each place different by classifying the features they observed as natural, managed or
constructed.

Through this exploration, students quickly noticed key differences between the two areas. They
observed that the vegetable garden is full of living and natural features, such as plants, soil and
insects, whereas the playground contains mostly constructed features, like play equipment, rubber
flooring and shade cloth. During our discussions, we also discovered that the Mayuma Garden can be
classified as managed and reflected on how each space is used, how it has changed over time and the
role people play in maintaining it. 

This experience has encouraged students to think critically about their surroundings and deepened
their understanding of how places and materials change with time. Overall, it has been a fulfilling
learning journey throughout the term.



NT Health are bringing their Top
End Preschool Vision Screening
Program to Wagaman. 

Week 10 - Monday 31/3 to
Thursday 3/4. 

All Preschool, Transition and
Year 1 students will have the
opportunity to have a free
vision screening. 

Return your child’s signed consent form ASAP.
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Student Leaders
Badge

Presentation 
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After School Sport
Marrara Judo

Club

T-2 Swimming
with Triple S Swim

School



WHAT EVENTS HAVE WE
HAD AT WAGAMAN?

WHAT EVENTS HAVE WE
HAD AT WAGAMAN?

Netball Gala Day



SCHOOL CONCERTSCHOOL CONCERT
Mrs Horne, our fabulous music teacher, is
asking families if they have any witches’
capes, broomsticks or wands to use in our
school concert in June. The students will
start rehearsals in Term 2. The items will be
returned after the concert.

Term 2, Thursday June 5. 

SCHOOL NOTICESSCHOOL NOTICES
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Join us for a barbeque breakfast
from 7:15-8:15am.
A special assembly from 8:30am 

NT Health are bringing their Top End Preschool
Vision Screening Program to Wagaman. 

Week 10 - Monday 31/3 to Thursday 3/4. 

All Preschool, Transition and Year 1 students
will have the opportunity to have a free vision
screening. 

Families, please
return the parent
consent form by

next week!
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$6,000$6,000

$4,000$4,000

$8,000$8,000

Our school council would like to
remind families of the importance
of making the voluntary parent
contribution to Wagaman Primary
School.
 
Your contribution is essential in
supporting the educational
programs and initiatives that make
our school a safe and positive
learning environment for all
students.

Last year, funds were spent on
purchasing new laptops. We are
continuing this goal for 2025.

We thank our families, for their
ongoing support.

$2,000$2,000

So far this year, our families
have contributed... 
So far this year, our families
have contributed... 

$4,900

$10,000$10,000



mailto:wagamanoshc@childaustralia.org.au
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